
 
International Research Institute for Nuclear Decommissioning 

 

May 7, 2019 

 

To members of the press, 
 
 

Announcement of Executive Appointment  

 
The International Research Institute for Nuclear Decommissioning (IRID) announces that 

the appointment of an executive was approved at the Extraordinary Meeting on May 7, 

2019, with immediate effect.  

 

【Appointment of Director】 

New Director (Appointed on May 7, 2019) 

   Toshihiko Fukuda  

 

 

【Announcement】 



<Reference>  

 

(New Director) 
 

Toshihiko Fukuda  
Born on March 14, 1958  

 

May 2019:      Appointed as Director of IRID (Current) 

April 2019:      Appointed as Executive Officer of Tokyo Electric Power Company 

(TEPCO) Holdings, Inc. and Vice President of Fukushima Daiichi 

Decontamination and Decommissioning Engineering Company 

August 2014:    Appointed as Executive Officer, Technical Group, Nuclear Damage 

Compensation and Decommissioning Facilitation Corporation 

(NDF) 

 August 2013:     Appointed as Director of IRID 

December 2011: Appointed as General Manager, Nuclear Quality & Safety 

Department, TEPCO 

June 2011:      Appointed as General Manager, Cooling Project Department, 

Fukushima Daiichi Stabilization Center, TEPCO 

April 1983:      Joined TEPCO 

  


